Exam Regulations: Spring 2011
· The examination period for Spring Semester 2011 begins Thursday, May 5 at 9:00 a.m. (for seniors & MAT/Post-Bacc students only; all others begin at 9:00 a.m. on Friday, May 6) and ends on Tuesday, May 10 at 5:00 p.m. for graduating seniors & MAT students and Wednesday, May 11 at 5:00 p.m. for all other students) Please note that some classes have scheduled final exams due to the nature of the examination method (use of slides etc).  A complete list of scheduled final exams was sent to the campus community by email several weeks before the final exam period.

· Exams will be distributed in room G-26 Buttrick at the beginning of each examination period.  Examinations are two and one-half hours long. Students are allowed 15 minutes after the bell (that is, 11:45 a.m., 4:45 p.m. or 8:45 p.m.) to return examinations to G-26, Buttrick.  Exams are late if they have not been turned in when the bell rings at 12:00 noon, 5:00 p.m. or 9:00 p.m. A late exam will be penalized by a deduction of 1/3rd of a letter grade for every five minutes that it is late; the first 1/3rd of a letter grade penalty begins when the second bell (12:00 noon, 5:00 p.m. or 9:00 p.m.) finishes ringing. Please use the clock near Buttrick G-26 to accurately manage your time.

· All papers and assignments must be turned in directly to your instructor.  Papers, .assignments or projects in lieu of finals will not be accepted by staff members in the exam distribution room.

· Examinations should only be taken in appropriately designated rooms. Open Book/Note rooms will be located on the ground floor of Buttrick and will be clearly marked. Closed note exams MUST be taken on the 2nd floor in designated classrooms only.  If you are taking an Open Book/Note exam or an exam with a calculator, bring your books, notes, and/or calculator into the exam distribution room when picking up your exam.

· NO BOOKS OR NOTES are allowed in Buttrick during the exam period.  The only exceptions are books/notes related to an open book/open note exam. Items prohibited when entering Buttrick to take an exam: purses, backpacks, electronic/digital effects (i.e. cellular phones, pagers, PDA’s, Blackberries, tape/CD players, iPods, and cameras), food, and as mentioned above books, notes, folders etc unless they are required for your exam. (You may not carry these materials with you to study outside of the exam pickup room while you wait to take an exam) These personal belongings should be left in dorm rooms, student lockers or another secure location. Do not leave prohibited items in any part of Buttrick Hall. Students are encouraged to carry their keys with them at all times. Students coming to Buttrick Hall to meet with professors or on other non-exam related business will not be subject to the prohibited items list but these items should be with them at all times

· Prohibited items found unattended in Buttrick will be collected by sweeping Administrators. 

· Students with prohibited items in Buttrick will receive an official warning from the Honor Court. Second violations will receive a sanction resulting in proctored exams.

· If you have any questions or problems concerning exam procedures or a possible Honor Code violation please direct questions to Dean Cannady in Academic Advising, an Honor Court member, or to the Office of the Dean of Students. Students may appeal all Warning Files and Honor Court cases if they contact the President of the Honor Court or Dean of Students within 72 hours of receiving their warning.
